KV High School

PSSC Meeting – 

January 17th, 2011
	Members present:
	
	 Regrets:
	

	Peter Smith
	Katlyn Jardine
	Cathy Robichaud
	

	Carole MacFarquhar
	Myra McNaughton
	Kelly Wear
	

	Carol Hamilton
	Cyndi Joudrey
	Philip Patterson
	

	Bob Crowley
	Craig Logan
	Lori Munn
	

	Jane Richard
	
	Pierrette Robichaud
	


1. Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m.

2. Agenda for the meeting this evening was amended.  f) will be deferred to February.  Motion to approve amended agenda made by Jane Richard and seconded by Bob Crowley. 
3. Minutes from the meeting December 13th, 2010 were reviewed and approved by Bob Crowley and seconded by Katlyn Jardine.
4. Correspondence:

· Carole had no documents/correspondence to review with us this month.
5. Student Report

· Semi Formal was held. Attendance was better than expected.  A good time was had by all.
· Parking lot issues seem to be getting better.

· Riverboat (basketball tournament) was held last weekend. KV boys’ team won their division! Another basketball tournament takes place in February.
· Exams are coming up.
6. Business arising from previous meeting:

a) School Improvement Plan (SIP):  
A section will be added to the SIP called “ongoing/established initiatives” (will include items like the Health Fair, student career panels, etc.).  Next step for Mr. Smith (after PSSC review) will be to meet with the school Department Heads to review the SIP. 
Discussion around Improvement Goal #3:
· 3.4 A  Add indicator of progress: “increased penetration of parents signed up for Edline” (via phone campaign?)

· 3.4 B  Add “current” to Indicator of Progress (“Concise, consistent and current content”)
· 3.4 C  Discussed the posting of “fact sheets” on issues of importance to students and parents on the web site in lieu of speaker presentations.  We can develop a list of topics and see what content is available from local agencies ready for posting.
· It was suggested that we survey parents about their use of Edline: what they think of Edline, what they use, etc.
Discussion around Improvement Goal #4:

· 4.6  A Add a positive indicator of progress: “increased participation/attendance at events”
· 4.7 C  Add strategy: “student volunteers to keep grounds clean”.  Add Indicator of Progress “ Improved appearance of school and grounds”.
b) Budget: 
Currently have $3,108.  Discussion around what to do with it (Carole distributed a document indicating budgets from recent years)
· Teacher Appreciation Week (Feb. 28 – Mar.4): $ 500
· KD lunch: $100
· TV & installation/communication: $2500 total includes $1200 – TV, $1000 – installation, $200 for mounting hardware and $300 for warranty.
· Motion to approve the PSSC budget (outlined above) was moved by Craig Logan and seconded by Bob Crowley.

c) KV fields and sign: 
The school tech. department will not be able to construct a sign frame.

The search for documentation from the past did not uncover much useful information.  We need to understand what our options are.  A few years ago, the maximum sign size was 12X10 feet (based on lot frontage). Maximum height was 6m and set-back had to be 2m. We need to know if these restrictions still reflect current by-laws.  Cost estimate (from June 2008) was approx. $10K (for an electronic sign). Another example of a sign we like is NBCC in Dieppe.

Cyndi Joudrey will call a few companies to see what approx. costs/options would be. Quotations should include installation and power /data cable costs. She will also call the Window Shop and Rothesay Baptist Church to see where they got their signs.
We also need to know about installation requirements: how the sign will be powered and connected to the school for test updates.  Can a cellular phone be used?
Goal: We would have some information (budgetary) to take to the district before the end of this year.

d)Edline: Methods to increase usage by parents: Edline parent usage penetration strategies will be ongoing through Q1 (approx. 600 now).  These items were discussed in detail at the December 2010 meeting.  Penetration will be a focus as well as the importance of keeping the information current.
e) Technology and apprenticeship presentations (discussion deferred to February). Carole will talk to Cathy Robichaud to see if she is interested in helping with this year.
f) Community Café or alternatives. Mr. Smith will talk to the other schools about this (interest, etc.) at an upcoming Principals’ meeting, and will report back next meeting.
7.  New Business

· No new business
8.  Principal’s Report 

· Dance /semi formal in December was successful (as reported by student representatives above). 
· TADD week went well (Police and Firefighters with students)

· Riverboat basketball tournament went well.
· Exams start next week.

· Professional Development day on January 10th in Sussex – theme was 21st century learning (in Sussex).
·  Mr. Smith indicated that paving the parking lot and/or restructuring the entrances and exits to the parking lot is still a possibility for later this year (possibly as early as June). Concrete barriers cost about $800 each.

9. “Once Around the Table” 

Teachers Appreciation week: Carole will contact “retired” PSSC member Derek Mullin to see if he still has children at KVHS and if he would be willing to help with the Wednesday breakfast.  Then we can contact Nick the chef. Craig will purchase supplies.  We will need some volunteers between 7 and 8:30. We will spend approximately $200 on Tims cards for the bus drivers. Other treats (muffin day and chocolate day) are provided by parents. Carole suggested that we ask other parents to contribute food who might welcome the opportunity to help, but don’t want to join committees.
· Craig, Bob and Carole will get together to other details. 
10.  Meeting adjourned at 8:37 p.m.

11.  Next meeting February 21th, 2011 at 7pm.

Respectively submitted by Carol Hamilton 
